Woodbastwick Parish Council
Site Meeting held on Tuesday, 25th May 2010 at bridleway in Ranworth from 6.00 pm
Present: Patricia Steven (Chairman)




 
 




   Barbara Garrett



Jane Wilson


   Di Eliel




Kit Cator


   George Debbage (District Councillor)

   James Carswell (County Councillor)


   Andy Williams, Countryside Officer with Norfolk County Council


   Kirstin Hughes, Leisure Team Manager, Broadland District Council
   About sixteen residents

Apologies: 





James Hood
Councillors and residents walked from the Norfolk Wildlife Trust car park along the bridleway to the land owned by the Fairhaven Trust.

Andy Williams explained that he had inspected the site on several occasions and had spoken to the Trust about repairing the bridleway surface, which had been done.  He will continue to monitor the site but said that there were no issues at the site currently which concerned Norfolk County Council. He stated that the land owners had the right to give permission to others to use the bridleway as much as they deemed necessary and that use of the bridleway is a private matter between the various landowners.  He also said that, as landowners, they had the right to erect a fence to enclose their land. He also said that photographs from 1906 showed that the land was a clearing at that time so the work done recently to clear the site was not a change of use so far. He asked residents to contact him if any damage is done to the bridleway surface.
Kirstin Hughes stated that BDC supports public rights of way and tourism in the area and did not consider that the work done on the fencing at the site would put off tourists from enjoying the area.  She said that the District Council had no concerns about works done on the site at present.

George Debbage spoke about his talks with the Trust about the work done at the site. He offered to assist the Trust in finding a fence line further back from the bridleway so that is was less visible to users of the bridleway; the work will be done carefully so as to minimise the impact on nesting birds.  The reed panels are to be moved back about 4 feet.  The tenant will be encouraged to service the site by boat when possible to reduce traffic on the bridleway.  George offered to mediate between the Trust, the Parish Council and the residents to find a way forward with the situation.  George was thanked for his assistance with the project.
Residents raised concerns about the impact of the fencing on the amenity of the area, about the use of the land and about the use of the bridleway. 

After thanking everyone for attending the site meeting, the councillors moved on to view the site of the planning application for:

Mrs Jermy, Mud Cottage, Common Road – proposed garage and heat pump store (20100690).  After some discussion it was agreed to record no objections to the plans.

There being no further business, the meeting was closed.
Signed………………………………………

Dated: 14th July 2010


Chairman

